
 

 

July 1, 2020 
 
 
To the Honorable, the Common Council 
 
Dear Members: 
 
Re:  Common Council File Number 191979 
 
Attached are written objections to file number 191979, Motion relating to the recommendations of 
the Licenses Committee relative to licenses, relating to a recommendation of: 
 
Nonrenewal, based upon the police report and police and aldermanic testimony of the Class A 
Malt and Food Dealer licenses for Sharif Asad for the premises located at 2101 W Brown St 
(“Pride Food”) in the 15th aldermanic district. 
 
Nonrenewal, based upon the police report and police and aldermanic testimony of the Class A 
Malt and Food Dealer licenses for Sukhdev Singh for the premises located at 2401 N 21st St 
(“Lucky Sam Food Mart”) in the 15th aldermanic district. 
 
This matter will be heard by the full Council at its Tuesday, July 7, 2020 meeting.   Pursuant to 
City Ordinances, a roll call vote will be taken to confirm that all members have read the attached 
statement and materials. 
 
    Respectfully, 

     
    Milele Coggs, Chair 
    Licenses Committee 
 
cc:  All Council Members 
       City Attorney’s Office 
       Common Council/City Clerk – License Division 
       CCF 191979 
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June 30, 2020            
 

Emil Ovbiagele      
             emil@ovblaw.com 

 

[via Email] 
City of Milwaukee City Hall 
Attn: Jim Owczaeski, City Clerk 
200 E. Wells Street, Room 205 
Milwaukee, WI 53202 
jowcza@milwaukee.gov 
 
   Re: Pride Groceries of Milwaukee, LLC – 2101 W. Brown St. 
 
Good Afternoon:  
 

This Firm represents Pride Groceries of Milwaukee, LLC (Agent- Sharif Asad) as it relates to 
the above-referenced matter.  
 

We are in receipt of the Report of the Licensing Committee relating to the committee’s 
hearing/findings. This email is being sent to preserve my Client’s objections to the committee’s 
findings and to reserve my client’s rights to present his arguments in person at the July 7, 2020 
common council meeting.  
 

My client objects to the committee’s deliberations on this matter on due process grounds as 
it is his position that the proceedings were not in accordance with fundamental rights afforded by 
pertinent ordinance and state law. Several individuals wished to appear on behalf of the Licensee but 
were unable to call in to the virtual meeting due to technical difficulties. These technical difficulties, 
among other issues, amounted to a denial of Licensee’s due process right to adequate notice and a 
fair hearing. The notice provided to my client failed to comport with pertinent provisions of the 
Milwaukee City’s Ordinance which require that the specific basis for any potential non-renewal 
decision be outlined. The notice  also failed to specifically alet alert my client on the legal standard 
upon which pertinent testimony will be based on (i.e. the evidentiary standard as laid out by the the 
MCO requires that pertinent testimony be “found to be true”).  

 
Additionally, the committee allowed and based its decision on impermissible hearsay in 

contravention of pertinent law. Specifically, the testimony of Mr. Dameon Ellzey and the police 
representative was based on statements made by and conversations between third-parties, 
speculations and substantially prejudicial innuedos. Further, Mr. Ellzey spoke in generalities and 



Page 2 of 2 

 

 

839 N. Jefferson St. Suite 502 Milwaukee, WI 53202 

414. 585. 0588 (office) ovblaw.com 414. 255. 3031 (fax) 

 

provided no specific incidents of misconduct for which Licensee was cited as a basis for his opinion 
that the license should be non-renewed. The testimony of Mr. Ellzey amounted to several levels of 
impermissible hearsay, speculation and factually unsupported opinion testimony. It was the exact 
type of testimony the law decries. Such testimony cannot, by law, form the credible basis for non-
renewal. 
  

Enclosed please find additional affidavits from Mr. Sherif and Mr. Hobbs. Our client would 
like to appear in person to object to the committee’s recommendations and findings of facts made at 
the hearing on Tuesday,  June 23, 2020 at 1:00 pm. The committee’s recommendation of non-
renewal and the process, itself,  failed to comport with recognized and applicable standards of 
law and was not supported by credible evidence. In order to rectify these fundamental due process 
violations, we recommend that the matter be sent back to committee for further deliberations. Feel 
free to reach out to me with any questions or concerns as it relates to this matter.   

 
 

Very Truly Yours, 

 
OVB Law & Consulting, S.C. 
          

/s/ 
  
 Emil Ovbiagele, JD, MBA 

        Attorney 
OEO/aem 
 
Enclosure 

  
cc:      mollv.kuether-steele@milwaukee.gov 
 Client (via Email) 
 Assistant City Attorney (Tyrone St. Junior, Esq.) 
 














